. SPECIAL MEETING OF
Canby City Council, October 8, 1962.

The meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 8:55 p.m.
Roll Call: Present « Mayor Oliver and Councilmen Gliger, Housen, Onion, Read,
and Stefani. Absent - Councilman Graham,
Others Present - Sup't Cox,

Minutes of the regular meeting of October 1 was read and noted.

The Recorder reported that petitions had been received for the nominations of . - .
Don T, Evans for City Treasurer and William T, Stevens for Councilman, 2 yr temm.

Mayor Oliver announced the principal purpose of the special meeting was to
determine the feasibility of beginning the street dralnage program immediately
se that it might be of some benefit this wihter.

It was reported that the County Treasurer had assured the Council that at
least $5000 of the special 5 mill street tax levy could be obtained by November
10th and up to 90% of the full 12,193.00 levy could be expected by Decerber lst.

Sup't Cox reviewed his pr;g%oua estimate of the dralnage project as follows:
Storm sewer main to be la on N.W. Second Avenue from old mill pond approx.
200 feet beyond Cedar Street to Ivy Street, 2600 feet of 21 inch concrete pipe
at a cost of $2.20 per foot. Cateh basins to be inatalled on N.W., First Avenue
and connected to main by 8 inch laterals on each streest between Cedar and Ivy,
28 catch basins including those on Second Avenue. Depth of main would vary from
4% to 1l feet., Total estimated cost to City - $10,135.00.

Craig Landeen, excavation contractor, appeared before the Council and was inivited
by Mayor Oliver to give his impression of the project plana and &stimates.

Lendeen sald he thought the estimates were well in line with his customary charges
for this type of construction.

A motion was mede by Councilman Onion, seconded by Stefani and carried unanimously
that the City proceed with the projené under the supervision of Sup't Cox, as
soon as possible.

The Bup't reported numereous inquiries regarding the curb and sidewalk conste-
ruction program, The Council agreed that this was the time to enconrage
property owners to construct curb adjacent to their property as paving will not
be completed in blocks where the curb 1is not all in place.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:12 p.m.




